Meeting Minutes

Forest County Board of Adjustment

Monday, October 28th, 2013

1.  The call to order was given by Chairman Ron Tschohl at 10:30 a.m. in the Hiles Town Hall located at 9193 North Main Street, Hiles Wisconsin.  Members present were Ron Tschohl and John Aschenbrenner.  No other board member was available.  A quorum was present.  ZA Pam LaBine acted as clerk to the board.  Members of the audience included John Strong, Dennis Faust, Robert Degener, and Jean Ziolkowski.
2.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to approve the agenda, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.

3.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to approve the minutes of the last meeting (Fontaine and Koch).  Second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.
4.  ZA confirmed compliance with the open meetings rule and it is attached.

5.  The chairman placed no time limits on any speaker.

6.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to open the public hearing, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.

7.  ZA read the application of Robert Degener.

8.  John Strong spoke for the applicant. The cabin at 40 feet was removed. Since the sanitary system was installed between the cabin and the garage built on the back of the property, the house must fit in front of it.  It is currently staked out at 50 feet from the OHWM. John laid out the home plan on the table.
9.  ZA read her report and it is attached.

 10. There were three related correspondences from neighbors.  All three thought the house would be too big and should be set back further.

11. There was no ex-parte communications.

12.  Jean Ziolkowski spoke that she was three doors down and this wouldn’t block her view but it would of the neighbors.  She wanted to know why the house was so big.  


Dennis Faust spoke that he was just there to listen as he was new in the area, but he could shorten the house and be in the 1500 foot range. 

13.  ZA explained the watershed study to the audience.  John Aschenbrenner asked about the size of the garage.  It is 28 x 32. The proposed home is 40 x 50.
14.  ZA asked that mitigation be considered for this project.  

15.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to go into closed session and make the session public after decision, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.

16.  John Aschenbrenner said Mr. Degener could reduce the size of his garage as he has a large garage already on his property.  Ron Tashohl said there is another six feet to the sanitary system setback that could be used.  Since he is not over the lot limit, cut 8 foot off the garage or home, reduce the size of the garage, and push the home back to 66 feet. The average proposed setback was 52 feet.  Six feet closer to the drainfield and 8 feet off the structure would be a setback of 66 feet.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to go back to open session, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.  

17.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to allow Mr Denegar to build closer than 75 feet to the OHWM.  He shall move the structure back to within 10 feet of the sanitary system and shorten the structure by at least 8 feet.  Setback to the OHWM shall not be less than 66 feet, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.  
18.  Motion by John Aschenbrenner to adjourn, second by Ron Tschohl, all in favor, motion approved.  

Submitted by _______________________________________________10/29/13

